Bath Town Planning Board
Regular Meeting

Date and Time:	February 4, 2025			7:00 PM
Place:			Town Board Room			Municipal Building
Present:		Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins; Planning Board Members,
			George McKinley, James Corbett, Matthew Dickson, Michael Palermo
Absent:		Planning Board Member, Kevin Denison
Also Present:		Town Supervisor, Joshua Buck; Town Councilmembers, David Wager,
			John Lysyczyn

List of Public Attached

Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins, opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance at 7:00 PM.

Motion made by Board Member Dickson, seconded by Board Member Palermo, to accept the minutes, as written, from January 7, 2024. 
Adopted:			James Hopkins	Aye
				George McKinley	Aye
				James Corbett		Aye
				Matthew Dickson	Aye
				Michael Palermo	Aye

Lori Saltares submitted a Site Plan Review Application to the Board. She would like to place a small single-wide mobile home on her land (1.5 acre) for her mother, with its own septic. Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins, told Lori that the Planning Board does not have any issues with this, and recommended she go through the Town Code Enforcement for this matter.


Bryan Dickson and William Wood approached the Board with a Site Plan Application to put the concrete plant on Longwell Lane instead of the previously discussed Murphy’s Bowling Alley on State Route 415. Dickson will be leasing the 4 acres of land to Wood for this plant. Wood pointed out to the Board on a map where he is planning to build things, operations for the plant, and the driveway. Will plans to keep the plant clean with gravel to help reduce dust, and possibly a skirt for the driveway. Wood estimated that there would be about 20 trucks in and out per day on average. There will be a Public Hearing scheduled for March 4, 2025 for this project. 

John Lysyczyn updated the board on happenings in the town. He said that he thinks the Lake Salubria Sewer Project has been approved, so Hunt will be sending out informational letters to the residents, and that the project is close to going out to bid. There was still work going on at Momentum, and he believes that the Scudder Rd Solar Project is complete. 

Motion made by Board Member Corbett, seconded by Board Member Palermo, for the Bath Town Planning Board to begin an Executive Session at 7:15 PM. 
Adopted: 			James Hopkins	Aye
				George McKinley	Aye
				James Corbett		Aye
				Matthew Dickson	Aye
				Michael Palermo	Aye

Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins, reopened the Bath Town Planning Board Meeting to the public at 7:10 PM. 

Motion made by Board Member Palermo, seconded by Board Member Corbett, to recommend Heidi Stewart to the Bath Town Board to fill the open position on the Bath Town Planning Board.
Adopted:			James Hopkins	Aye
				George McKinley	Aye
				James Corbett		Aye
				Matthew Dickson	Aye
				Michael Palermo	Aye

Motion made by Board Member McKinley, seconded by Board Member Dickson, to adjourn the meeting of the Bath Town Planning Board at 7:24 PM.
Passed Unanimously.





									Respectfully Submitted

									Tori McGlynn
									Deputy Town Clerk
